
Regular Board Meeting 
November 8, 2021
President Erika Kessel called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 
Present:  Erika Kessel, Steve Roseth, Joe Kniseley, Bob Hulett, Cathy Rose, Sheryl Narva, Julie White, Paul Wisniewski, Attorney Radcliffe, Erica Kraemer, Sgt. Evan Mazur & Wendy Bue.
Visitors:  Mindy Hess, Kevin Mortenson, Kenneth Wogh, Roger Stevens, Lucretia & Ray Burdwell and Summer Van Meter
Minutes:  C. Rose made a motion to approve the minutes as received, 2nd B. Hulett, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
Attorney Radcliffe: The board now needs to determine if they are granting, granting with conditions or denying the Kennel license; they have heard the dog owners & resident’s comments.  After reviewing ordinance 7-1-9 Pit bulls & other dangerous animals, there would be extra regulations imposed as well as the other State & local ordinances.  J. Kniseley stated there are too many unknowns that could exist with this decision.  C. Rose asked if you could impose a limit on the number of dogs.  The attorney stated maximum is twelve (12) but could limit to the 7 dogs of the owners. J. Kniseley made a motion to deny. Attorney Radcliffe stated should ask if any motion to approve first.  E. Kessel asked if there was a motion to pass. No Motion made; no granting of the kennel license and dog owners must comply with all ordinances or more citations can be issued.  Lucretia Burdwell asked to speak and was granted permission by the president. She stated her dogs are family and are needed for medical conditions, also seeking obedience and service training for the dogs.  The attorney stated the kennel license was denied and must comply with all ordinances and that includes the number of dogs.  Summer Van Meter asked for a 30-day grace period to find homes for the dogs.  The trustees discussed and C. Rose made a motion for a 14-day grace period to find homes for the dogs, 2nd S. Narva, 6 yes votes, motion carried.  Residents left meeting; only Mindy Hess & Law Enforcement remained.
Per Mar Quotes:  Gerald Cox could not make due to illness with his spouse but would be available by phone for conference call if needed to answer any questions.  Discussed purchase price versus lease price.  B. Hulett stated the fire alarm system is 25 years old.  J. White stated should update all systems.  B. Hulett stated no smoke alarm system at the auditorium.  C. Rose made the motion to approve the quotes from Per Mar for leasing of their security equipment, 2nd J. White, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
Officers Report:  Sgt. Mazur was present; reports were emailed to the clerk & will be filed with the minutes. Deputy Eversum worked less than 20 hours for month of October; he is retired and has to watch how many hours worked. Mazur stated Eversum is working on ordinance & vandalism cases. No questions from the trustees at this time. If any questions, comments, or concerns to please email him.  The officer then left the meeting.
Maintenance Report (Paul Wisniewski)
· Working on getting quotes for pumphouse.

· Asked when hiring Public Works Director and part-time assistant. E. Kessel stated working on it.

· Need to purchase another Flo-meter for at the lift station by April 2022; B. Hulett stated last one purchased ($1900) in 2015 and J. Kniseley stated just used for discharging of ponds.

· Received quote from Gaier Construction for the two library windows ($5496). Top half all glass and bottom half would open with screens.  B. Hulett stated should see about some other quotes and suggested Simmons Construction.

· Suggestion from B. Hulett to purchase old v-bottom boats from the Dolesy boys for use at the sewer ponds when sampling is needed.  J. Kniseley made a motion to approve $100 for purchase of boat, 2nd S. Narva, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
Library: (Mindy Hess)
· Co-hosted a Halloween event with the History Museum; offered hot cocoa, snacks, crafts and a photo booth.  Attendance of 55 people and planning more for next year.
· Offering a free Tech class on Tuesday; room for more if anyone interested.

· Made a new logo for the library and would like a new sign which will be about 3 feet wide.  No example provided for record.
· Updating website for advertising an equipment lease library; would like to purchase a couple items such as a pressure washer, drill set, metal detector, etc. that would be available for residents to lease. She provided a handout to the trustees and asked which items they think would help the community. More information to follow.
Park & Rec: Received Park & Rec committee recommendations for approval: 

· Approval to pay flag football refs for 4 Blair-Taylor games.  J. Kniseley made a motion to pay $240 to G_E_T Flag Football for refs, 2nd S. Roseth, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
· Approval of Director pay for Winter program only.  S. Narva made the motion to pay $1000 to Lauren Kidd for winter park & rec program, 2nd J. Kniseley, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
· Approval to re-imburse Nate Dahl for flag football registration.  B. Hulett made the motion to re-imburse Nate Dahl $300 for paid football registration, 2nd S. Narva, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
Personnel:  E. Kessel stated that Adam Bush has accepted the Public Works Director position and will be starting on November 29th.  It was discussed at a closed session meeting about amending the current employee handbook for Personal Leave Time.  Add 40 hours to one year for 80 hours of PLT; 40 hours to 5 years for 120 hours of PLT; 40 hours to 10 years for 160 hours of PLT and 40 hours to 15 years for 200 hours of PLT with half the amount of PLT available after first 6 months of first year.  S. Narva made the motion to amend the current PLT hours, 2nd C. Rose, 6 yes votes, motion carried.  

Employee evaluations will be held in closed session meeting on November 22nd at 5 p.m. (if Attorney available-clerk will contact).
Need to set up interviews with the applicants for the part-time maintenance position. This will be placed on the December agenda.
Budget:  A public hearing will need to held before next board meeting to approve the 2022 Budget.  Asked if a budget meeting will be scheduled before the public hearing. No meeting set.
Clerk’s Report: (Wendy Bue)
· If the three trustees up for re-election next year (Cathy, Sheryl & Steve) are planning to retire from the board the Declaration of Non-Candidacy needs to be filed with the clerk by December. 
· Need to approve 2022 Election Inspectors (listed provided to trustees on file with clerk).  S. Roseth made a motion to approve the presented Election Inspector list for 2022, 2nd S. Narva, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
· The clerk asked to close the office the day after Thanksgiving.  J. Kniseley made a motion to approve closing the office on November 26th, 2nd S. Roseth, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report – W. Bue presented the treasurer’s report.   C. Rose made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report, 2nd J. Kniseley, 6 yes votes, motion carried.       

Bills to Pay: General Fund $ 22,144.97; Water $ 4,623.13 & Sewer $ 10,130.68.  S. Narva made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd C. Rose, 6 yes votes, motion carried.
Unfinished Business:

1. ARPA Funds-

2. Handbook-

New Business:
Picnic License: Received a picnic license application for Taylor Fire & Rescue Chili Feed Fundraiser on November 27th. 
Noted the two (2) approved temporary dumpster permits for Justin Dolesy & Summer Van Meter.
S. Narva made a motion to adjourn, 2nd S. Roseth, 6 yes votes, motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Wendy Bue, Clerk/Treasurer
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